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Friday 10th May 2019 
Dear Parents, 

 
Class organisation for September 2019 
Please see below the class structure from September 2019. For the last two years we have had a stand-
alone Year 6 class. However next year’s Year 6 cohort of 11 pupils have already been taught as the stand-
alone class, so we have adapted the structure; Year 4 will be taught in the smaller class for their first time. 
We are fortunate to have a strong team of experienced, dedicated, creative and caring teachers and 
teaching assistants so this class structure will provide high quality teaching and learning for all children.  

  

Class Year groups Class Teachers Teaching Assistants 

Buttercups Reception 
and Year 1 

Mrs Lizzie Cotton  
 

Miss Hana Cree 
Mrs Mandy Borrer 

Poppy Years 2 and 3 Miss Katie Molloy and Mrs Emily Slade Mrs Louise Plowman 
Mrs Kim Thorpe 

Willow Year 4  Mrs Emily Turner and Mrs Claire Francis Mrs Alice Haynes 

Oakwood Years 5 and 6 Mr Andrew Chapman Mrs Jill Reeves 
 
Mrs Wendy Moss will teach Buttercups for one day a week and continue to teach music, French and 
grammar across other classes. Mrs Caroline Stafford will continue to lead PE, taking all classes for specialist 
PE lessons throughout the year. 
 
We are thrilled to welcome Mrs Cotton back to the team, bringing her Early Years and KS1 expertise to 
Twineham in a role almost full-time. Mrs Cotton is also here this term for transition work with our 
youngest pupils to help them make a great start in Buttercups in September. Sadly we say goodbye to Mrs 
Male. We are grateful to Mrs Male for her hard work in her time with us and wish her every success in the 
future – the children have enjoyed fantastic learning and made great progress in her care. 
 
Unfortunately the day has arrived when we must say goodbye to Mrs Martin. She is moving back to 
Liverpool with her family and leaves us after 16 years of amazing dedication and many happy memories. 
We will be planning our goodbyes and I am sure many parents will be keen to be involved in ensuring a 
fabulous send-off for Mrs Martin – more on this soon. 
 
Please contact me directly if you have any questions. 
 
Kind Regards, 

 
Scott Reece, Headteacher 


